
Colonial Road Runners Board Meeting March 13, 2018 
 
Location: Williamsburg Regional Library 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:01 PM 
 
The following were in attendance: 
Rick Platt   Bob Walker 
Paul Pelletier   Jim Elder 
Greg Dawson   Jason Miller 
David Glass   Mike McDonald 
Randy Hawthorne  Norma Philips  
John Strassberger  Thomas Tate 
Kevin Grierson  Criztina Jean 
 
Jim Elder asked about the possibility of utilizing the CRR insurance to cover races 
that we assist with.  Based on the latest guidelines from RRCA that doesn’t seem 
possible. Jim was asked if he could provide shoe recommendations after CRR races. 
He is also looking at starting group runs from Colonial Sports on Jamestown Rd on 
Tuesday or Wednesday evenings. 
 
Criztina Jean briefed the board on the Hampton Roads Super Grand Prix.  She is 
working with Roger Hopper to get more folks to sign up and keep more accurate 
scoring. 
 
Rick briefed that Stan Rockwell would like to turn over his website duties to 
someone.  Possible candidate is Chris Schleif. 
 
Jason Miller provided a membership update. The club currently has 204 members 
and 94 of those signed up using Run Sign Up. 
 
Davis Glass discussed the latest with the Greater Williamsburg Distance Running 
Club. Starting on March 30th they will have 2 practices a week, Tuesday and 
Thursday at Jamestown HS from 5:30-6:30.  Targeting runners 8 years old to 8th 
grade. 
 
Norma Philips would like to start an “outreach table” at CRR races.  The purpose is 
to give new runners a person to talk with about any running topic i.e. shoes, 
workouts. 
 
Rick briefed that the CRR clothing inventory is pretty much depleted and we need to 
restock. Colonial Sports can set up online ordering.  It may be a good idea to provide 
a CRR t-shirt to new members. Steve Altman has become the official club equipment 
manager and has all the equipment. 
 



Greg Dawson will be race director for the Powhatan Creek Trail Run in July.  He also 
talked about recruiting runners for the Masters 8K event during Shamrock 
weekend. 
 
Thomas Tate discussed his interest in learning how to become a USATF course 
certifier.  He will also be attending the RRCA convention 1st week of April. 
 
Paul Pelletier briefed on the status of the Queens Lake 5K that will take place on 
March 31st. Also the 2018 CRR scholarship application is updated and on the club 
website.  Applications are due May 10th.  
 
It was decided that Ellen Womeldorf would be the guest speaker at the May 23rd 
annual election meeting. 
 
Remaining dates for 2018 board meetings.  All will start at 7:00 PM and will be held 
in room B at the Williamsburg Regional Library. 
May 15 
September 4  
December 4  
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:53 PM. 
 
 
 
Paul Pelletier 
CRR Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 


